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INFORMATION LETTER 

Frequently Asked Questions About Free And Reduced Price School Meals 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

Children need healthy meals to learn. North Cedar CSD offers healthy meals every school day. Breakfast cost Prek-4:$1.75, 5•-12": $2.00 
lunch costs PreK-4: $2.70, 5•-12•: $2.95. Your children may gualify for free meals/milk or for reduced price meals. Reduced price is $.30 
for breakfast and $.40 for lunch. Return or mail the completed application to: North Cedar School Nutrition Dept. PO Box 247,

Stanwood, IA 52337 

Below are some common questions and answers to help you with the application process. 

1. WHO CAN GET FREE OR REDUCED PRICE MEALS?
• All children in households receiving benefits from Food Assistance, the Family Investment Program (FIP) or a few

specific Medicaid programs are eligible for free or reduced price meals.
• Foster children that are under the legal responsibility of a foster care agency or court are eligible for free meals.
• Children participating in their school's Head Start program are eliQible for free meals.
• Children who meet the definition of homeless, runaway, or migrant are eligible for free meals.
• Children may receive free or reduced price meals-if your household's income is at or below the limits 'an the Federal

Income Eligibility Guidelines below. (Requires submitting an Application for Free and Reduced Price Meals/Milk.)

FEDERAL INCOME ELIGIBILITY GUIDELINES for School Year 2020-2021 

Household Size Yearlv Monthlv Twice oe·r Month Everv Two Weeks Weeklv 
1 23,606 1,968 984 908 454 
2 31,894 2,658 1,329 1,227 614 
3 40,182 3,349 1,675 1,546 773 
4 48,470 4,040 2,020 1,865 933 
5 56,758 4,730 2,365 2,183 1,092 
6 65,046 5,421 2,711 2,502 1,251 
7 73,334 6,112 3,056 2,821 1,411 
8 81,622 6,802 3,401 3,140 1,570 
Each additional person: 8,288 691 346 319 160 

2. SHOULD I FILL OUT AN APPLICATION IF I RECEIVED A LETTER THIS SCHOOL YEAR SAYJNG MY CHILDREN ARE ALREADY APPROVED
FOR FREE OR REDUCED PRICE MEALS? No, but please read the letter carefully and follow the instructions. If any children in your
household were missing from your notification, contact: Jen Smith, jsmith@north-cedarstu.org or 563-452-3179, Ext 5.

imrpediately as eligibility for free or reduced price meals is extended to all school age children in a household. If you did not
receive a letter from the school, but received a Free Lunch Notice from OHS, submit this letter to your children's school. You may
add any students living in your household who are not listed on the letter. Also, if someone in your household receives food
assistance and you did not receive either of these letters, you may complete an application listing the case number as this will
qualify all school age children in your household for free meals. If you were informed that your children will get reduced price
meals automatically, see the income guidelines above and if you feel you would qualify for free meal benefits, complete an
application for free and reduced price meals.

3. WHAT IF yVE HAVE FOSTER CHILDREN? Households with foster and non-foster children may choose to includ0 the foster child as a
household member, as this may help other children in the household qualify for benefits. If the foster family is not eligible for free
or reduced price meal benefits, that does not prevent a foster child from receiving free meal benefits.

4. HOW DO I KNOW IF MY CHILDREN QUALIFY AS HOMELESS, MIGRANT, OR RUNAWAY? Do the members of your household lack a
permanent address? Are you staying together in a shelter, hotel, or other temporary housing arrangement? Does your family
relocate on a seasonal basis? Are any children Jiving with you who have chosen to leave their prior family or household? If you
believe children in your household meet these descriptions and have not been told your children will get free meals, please
contact: Mark Dahmen, PO Box 247 Stanwood, IA 52337. PH: 563-942-3358.

5. DO I NEED TO FILL OUT AN APPLICATION FOR EACH CHILD? No. Use one Free and Reduced Price School Meals Application for

all students in your household. We cannot approve an application unless" complete eligibility information is submitted, so be sure
to complete all required information.

6. MY CHILD'S APPLICATION WAS APPROVED LAST YEAR. DO I NEED TO FILL OUT A NEW ONE? Yes.
Your ·child's application is only good for that school year and for the first few days of this school year, through Oct 1"\ 2020. You
must send in a new application unless the school told you that your child is eligible for the new school year. When the carry-over
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